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November 23, 2023

Dear Mayor and Members of Council, 

As many of you are aware, the Independent Energy System Operator ( IESO) has
issued a Long- Term Request for Proposal to procure 2,518 MW of year- round effective
capacity from dispatchable new build resources.   

The process has seen a number of Battery Energy Storage Systems ( BESS) proposed
throughout the Province. These systems are relatively new and Municipalities are
being asked to provide the required approvals in advance of important regulations
being put in place. 

A major concern with BESS is the fire hazard risk and the emitting of potentially toxic
gases.  The emergency response to these types of fires may be beyond the capacity
of local fire departments and the Office of the Fire Marshal has not yet been able to
develop guidelines to assist in effective fire suppression measures.   

The MMEWG has been closely monitoring the proposals in an effort to better
understand the impacts these sites could have on communities.  The Municipality of
Grey Highlands, a member of the working group, passed a resolution indicating that
no project will be given support until the Office of the Fire Marshal and appropriate
ministries issue public safety and technical guidelines and we are sharing that
resolution with you for consideration.   

Warm Regards,  

p.p. 

Tom Allwood,  
Chair, Multi- Municipal Energy Working Group
Councillor, Municipality of Grey Highlands




